Howgate Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held at Howgate Village Hall

16 February 2012 
Present: Karen O’Hanlon [Chair] (KO’H), Colin Bennett (CB), Adrian FitzGerald (AF), Neil Morrow (NM), Graham Young (GY)
1. Apologies: Councillor Ken Brown
2. Community Policing Update: 9 police call outs in January (7 road incidents, 1 fallen tree, 1 found property)
3. Minutes of December meeting: proposed by GY; seconded by KO’H

4. Matters arising from December meeting:
(a) Surprisingly, and disappointingly, the application for a 1½ storey development at Fallhills (11/00727/DPP) was approved at MC’s January planning meeting despite apparent conflict with Local Plan policy and significant local objection. Clarification as to current interpretation of Policy DP1, Section 1.2 has been sought from MC but has not, as yet, been forthcoming. AF to follow up on behalf of HCC.
(b) There has been no news on the Spurlens Rig application since its refusal by Borders Council.

(c) Wind turbine development at Rosemay Farm. Application pending.

(d) Pavement improvement work in the village was recently completed and has been well received.
5. Membership: 

(a) Colin Bennett was welcomed as a new co-opted member.


(b) Members agreed to provide brief biographical notes for the website.
6. SESplan: KO’H and AF have reviewed the SESPlan. No pressing issues have been identified.

7. Standing items:
(a) Correspondence. 
(i) Various e-mails have been forwarded by the Chair including information on Scotland’s zero waste plan, the Public Partnership Forum for Health Involvement and community planning. 
(ii) A letter has been received from the Lord Lieutenant for the County outlining the formal Jubilee celebrations on 2-5 June and encouraging local community celebrations. 
(iii) Midlothian Council has requested all community councils to provide emergency contacts for their areas in order to establish resilience. CB and KO’H agreed to forward their names as contacts for the Howgate area. 

(iv) Midlothian Council is proposing a traffic regulation order for the 



Leadburn Junction. A 40 mph limit is being proposed for all four arms 


of the junction. Consultation closes 17 February. KO’H will indicate 


that the proposals are welcomed.

(b) Planning

(i) Proposed house and stud at Mosshouses. The application has now been withdrawn but will be re-presented with more information. Initial impression is that the site selected for the house is far from ideal.

(ii) Proposed low density rural housing at Wellington. Application appears to meet requirements of HOUS5 but complications could arise in future since the proposals would appear to establish a cluster of 5 houses (which would be eligible for future expansion.) It was agreed that the current status of the application should be checked out.
(iii) It was agreed to invite the Head of Planning and Development to address the AGM

(c)HCC Funds. Unchanged at £385.20.

8. AOB

(a) Concerns were expressed about recycling bins and their lack of robustness. Recent 
windy weather had caused significant litter problems. KO’H agreed to take this up 
with our Midlothian Councillors.


(b) GY raised concerns about the state of Milkhall Road.

(c) AF gave advance apologies and notice that he will be absent from the next 
meeting.


(d) It was agreed that efforts should be made to ensure that the HCC minutes -  or 
summaries thereof – are circulated more widely (including the Town Crier).

9. Next meeting: 15 March
